HISTORIC PRESERVATION

MEMBERS:

Jessica King, Chairman Jean Allison Cindy Ingalsbe Rose Hallings

The meeting began at 6:41 PM.

RESIGNATION:

Ms. Donna Herendeen has given her resignation from the Historic Preservation Board but will remain as the Farmington Town Historian.

MINUTES:

Ms. Allison made a motion to approve the July 14, 2022 minutes, seconded by Ms. King. All present members voted "aye" to approve.

BUDGET:

The members discussed the budget for next year and their "wish list" for it. They have submitted it to the Town Board.

POWER CEMETERY:

The members discussed Power Cemetery fencing location as to where it will be placed, and the time frame of installation.

Ms. Ingalsbe had a meeting with Ewing Graphics about making signs for the cemeteries. The members will have to decide how they want the signs mounted and how many post they want. Ms. Ingalsbe will speak with Mr. Tim Ford asking where the town purchased their posts. The members discussed possibly doing a double sided sign. The members voted "aye" to what material to use and the lighter wood color on the outside of the sign and the darker wood color for the inside.

TOWN WEB SITE:

The members discussed the Town of Farmington web site and the updates that are needed. The current information on the Historic Preservation Commission is very out of date. Ms. Ingalsbe will talk with the town supervisor on who currently maintains the web site.

FALL PROGRAM:

The fall programs were discussed and Mr. Preston Pierce is scheduled for October 13, 2022 and will speak on the Underground Railroad. The Historic Preservation members will be looking at other possible presenters.

HATHAWAY CEMETERY PROJECT:

Ms. Hallings updated the members on her progress with the Hathaway Cemetery. Ms. Hallings said that the Hayward family had many relatives but not all of them were buried in the cemetery. Ms. Halling said that after spending two and a half weeks working on one name going back and forth between relatives it was becoming to large and too hard to follow. Ms. Hallings decided to start over by doing it a different way with creating a summary on each person.

Ms. Allison made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35, seconded by Ms. King. All members vote "aye" to adjourn.

The next meeting will be held on September 8, 2022 at 6:30 PM.

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Board recorded the minutes.